
Marblehead Conservation Commission  

Meeting Minutes  

January 13, 2022 

 
The hearing was to be held remotely in accordance with Governor Baker’s March 12, 2020 
Order Superseding Certain Provisions of the Open Meeting Lay, G.L. c.30A, section 18 and the 
Governor’s March 15, 2020 Order imposing strict limitation on the number of people that may 
gather in one place. 
 
At 7:00 P.M., the scheduled time for the hearing, present were:  Commission Members Brian 
Leclair, and Kate Melanson. Also present was Conservation Administrator and Town Engineer, 
Charlie Quigley. The other Commission members were unable to attend. 
 
Note: The commission currently has five members. Per the MACC Handbook, section 4.1.2, 
most lawyers agree that a quorum is “…a majority of commissioners currently serving”. The 
quorum for this meeting is therefore three members. 
 
Due to the lack of quorum present, by the rule of necessity the two commission members 
present voted to continue all matters to the February 10 hearing without opening the hearings. 
 
 

 


